
Response of the Croatian authorities to the alert Cartoonist Nikola Plečko 

sued for a caricature of Krešimir Antolić 

 

The Minister of Culture and Media issued a statement and expressed her concern about 

the filing of a lawsuit by Krešimir Antolić, former head of GNK "Dinamo" against 

cartoonist Nikola Plečko, better known as Nik Titanik. 

She added that in a democratic society, freedom of expression and especially artistic 

freedom which includes satire, are the values that contribute to society and community. 

The Minister also added that she hopes the "criminalization of caricature" will not 

happen because that would be an attack on freedom of expression. 

https://www.hnd.hr/ministrica-obuljen-korzinek-zabrinuta-zbog-podizanja-tuzbe-

protiv-nika-titanika  
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